# Register of Interests Sixth Senedd

As on 20 December 2023



The Welsh Parliament is the democratically elected body that represents the interests of Wales and its people. Commonly known as the Senedd, it makes laws for Wales, agrees Welsh taxes and holds the Welsh Government to account.

An electronic copy of this document can be found on the Senedd website: www.senedd.wales

Copies of this document can also be obtained in accessible formats including Braille, large print, audio or hard copy from:

Welsh Parliament Cardiff Bay CF99 ISN

Tel: 0300 200 6565

Email: Contact@senedd.wales

#### © Senedd Commission Copyright 2023

The text of this document may be reproduced free of charge in any format or medium providing that it is reproduced accurately and not used in a misleading or derogatory context. The material must be acknowledged as copyright of the Senedd Commission and the title of the document specified.

## Contents

Introduction	5
Register of Financial or Other Interests	5
Record Of Employment of Family Members with the Support of Commission Funds	6
Recording Time involved in Registrable Activities	6
Record of Membership of Societies	6
Rhys ab Owen MS	8
Mick Antoniw MS	11
Mabon ap Gwynfor MS	14
Rhun ap Iorwerth MS	18
Natasha Asghar MS	22
Hannah Blythyn MS	25
Dawn Bowden MS	28
Jayne Bryant MS	31
Cefin Campbell MS	35
Hefin David MS	38
Alun Davies MS	41
Andrew RT Davies MS	44
Gareth Davies MS	48
Paul Davies MS	51
Jane Dodds MS	54
Mark Drakeford MS	58
James Evans MS	61
Rebecca Evans MS	64
Janet Finch-Saunders MS	67

Luke Fletcher MS	70
Peter Fox MS	73
Heledd Fychan MS	76
Russell George MS	80
Vaughan Gething MS	83
Tom Giffard MS	86
John Griffiths MS	89
Lesley Griffiths MS	93
Llyr Gruffydd MS	96
Siân Gwenllian MS	100
Mike Hedges MS	103
Vikki Howells MS	107
Altaf Hussain MS	110
Jane Hutt MS	114
Huw Irranca-Davies MS	117
Mark Isherwood MS	121
Joel James MS	125
Julie James MS	128
Julie James MS Delyth Jewell MS	
	131
Delyth Jewell MS	131 134
Delyth Jewell MS Elin Jones MS	131 134 137
Delyth Jewell MS Elin Jones MS Laura Anne Jones MS	131 134 137
Delyth Jewell MS  Elin Jones MS  Laura Anne Jones MS  Samuel Kurtz MS  Jeremy Miles MS	131 134 137 140
Delyth Jewell MS  Elin Jones MS  Laura Anne Jones MS  Samuel Kurtz MS	131137140147

Sarah Murphy MS	158
Lynne Neagle MS	162
Peredur Owen Griffiths MS	165
Rhianon Passmore MS	169
Adam Price MS	172
Jenny Rathbone MS	176
David Rees MS	180
Sam Rowlands MS	183
Jack Sargeant MS	187
Ken Skates MS	190
Carolyn Thomas MS	193
Lee Waters MS	196
Joyce Watson MS	199
Buffy Williams MS	202
Sioned Williams MS	205

Register of Interests -	as on 6 September 2023		

## Introduction

This is the Register of Members' Interests, Record of Membership of Societies, and Record of Employment of Family Members with the Support of Commission Funds during the Sixth Senedd, between May 2021 and 20 December 2023. All Members who served the institution during this period are listed alphabetically, according to surname.

Members' individual interests are updated on an ongoing basis, as they register any new interests with the Table Office. The most up-to-date register for each Member can be viewed via individual Members' profiles on the website or via the main Register page

This document provides a snapshot of interests registered by all Members' interests between the start of the Sixth Senedd and 20 December 2023. The date on which a Member's register was most recently updated is also provided at the start of each Member's section.

Guidance for Members of the Senedd on the registration, declaration and recording of financial of other interests

## Register of Financial or Other Interests

Section 36 of the Government of Wales Act 2006 and Standing Order 2 require the Senedd to maintain and publish a register of interests of Members of the Senedd.

Members are required to register any relevant interests within eight weeks of taking the oath or affirmation and also register within four weeks any changes to those interests. Section 36(7)(a) of the Government of Wales Act makes it an offence for any Member to participate in proceedings of the Senedd without having registered a relevant interest as specified in the Annex to Standing Order 2. The responsibility for complying with the duties to register and declare interests rests with Members alone, although they may seek advice from staff within the Senedd Commission.

The Register of Members' Interests is maintained by the Senedd's Table Office.

# Record Of Employment of Family Members with the Support of Commission Funds

Standing Order 3 requires any Member of the Senedd who at any time, with the support of Commission funds, employs, either directly or indirectly, a person whom that Member knows to be a family member of that Member or of another Member, to make a notification under that Standing Order. Responsibility for complying with the duties to record this information rests with Members alone, although they may seek advice from staff within the Senedd Commission.

Notification under Standing Order 3 must be made within eight weeks of the date on which the Member takes the oath or affirmation of allegiance, or within four weeks of:

- i) the first occasion on which the family member receives a payment with the support of Commission funds;
- ii) the date on which the employee becomes a family member of that Member or of another Member; or
- iii) the date when the Member first becomes aware of the fact that the employee is a family member of that Member or of another Member, whichever is the later.

## Recording Time involved in Registrable Activities

Under Standing Order 4, where a Member is required to register an interest under Categories 1 (Directorship) and 2 (Remunerated Employment, Office, Profession etc.) (collectively known as the 'registrable activities'), Members must also note the time he or she is involved in those activities.

## Record of Membership of Societies

Standing Order 5 requires the Senedd to maintain and publish a record of memberships of societies held by Members of the Senedd.

Members are required to record any membership within eight weeks of taking the oath or affirmation and also register within four weeks any changes to those interests. The responsibility for complying with the duties to record membership rests with Members alone, although they may seek advice from staff within the Senedd Commission.

Some Members may choose to record membership that is not required by Standing Order 5. They are entitled to do this if they so wish; however, it should be stressed that those Members who have observed the Standing Order requirements have thereby complied precisely and in full with the rules as laid down in the resolution of the Senedd.

## **Rhys ab Owen MS**

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 30 September 2021, 14.10.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Self-employed Barrister (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours a week)
Spouse	Clerk, Welsh Parliament

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	All electoral costs paid for by Plaid
	Cymru

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	One residential rented property in
	Cardiff

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

## Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member -Treasurer and Trustee,	
Tabernacle Church, Cardiff	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

## **Mick Antoniw MS**

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 20 October 2021, 11.41.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

## 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

I	Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
1	None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	RMT Trade Union (£3,000) - paid to
	Pontypridd Constituency Labour
	Party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

## 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

## Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - GMB	
Member - Unison	
Member - Musician's Union	
Member - Bevan Foundation	

Member - Humanists UK	
Member - League Against Cruel	
Sports	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

## **Mabon ap Gwynfor MS**

This register of interests was published on Monday, 16 October 2023, 14.18.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Councillor - Denbighshire County Council (S.O. 4.3 - Band 2 - Between 5 and 20 hours a week) (ceased).
Spouse	Advocacy Projecct Manager with National Youth Advocacy Services (advocacy charity).

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Three tickets to see Liverpool FC v Leicester City in the Carabao cup on

	22 December 2021 from Cynwyd Enterprises
Member	A session for two shooting clay pigeons at the Dyfi Valley Shooting Range by the British Association for Shooting and Conservation

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	All costs for the 2021 election
	campaign were paid for by Plaid
	Cymru, Dwyfor Meirionnydd.

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member and spouse	Member and spouse own a house and 10 acres in Cynwyd, Denbighshire.
Member and spouse	Member and spouse own a house in Aberystwyth. (Ceased 16 October 2023)

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
Member	Bought a £100 share in Saith Seren (a Welsh-language and hospitality centre in Wrexham) when the centre was being established.
Member	Member - Menter y Glan, Pennal - Cooperative Community Enterprise - Menter y Glan is an enterprise running the local pub/restaurant/hotel in Pennal

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
-	

## Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Capel Bethel, Cynwyd	
Cymdeithas yr Iaith Gymraeg	
CND Cymru	
Cymdeithas y Cymod (The Fellowship of Reconciliation in Wales)	
Member of Gorsedd Cymru since 11 August 2023	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

## Rhun ap Iorwerth MS

This register of interests was published on Monday, 6 November 2023, 14.49.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Member	Director - Rhun ap Iorwerth Ltd - Jouralism Company (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours a week)
Member	Director - Paradwys Ltd - Property company (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours a week)
Spouse	Director - Paradwys Ltd - Property company
Spouse	Director - Ateb Cyntaf Ltd - Language services
Spouse	Director - Port-a (Ateb) Ltd - Language services
Spouse	Director - GROUP ED Ltd - Education software

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Occasional work presenting public events and occasional contributions to television/ radio programmes (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours a week)

Spouse	Executive Director Ateb Cyntaf Ltd - Language service
Spouse	Executive Director - Port-a (Ateb) Ltd - Language service

## 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

## 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Ticket and hospitality to the Wales v. England rugby match on 25 February 2023 from the BT Group
Member	Ticket and hospitality for the Wales v. Latvia football match on 28 March 2023 from the Football Association of Wales
Member	Ticket and hospitality for Wales v. Armenia football match on 16 June 2023 from S4C

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Member	The Ynys Môn election costs for 2021 were paid by Plaid Cymru

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member and Spouse	Paradwys Ltd, the company that the
	member and his spouse are directors
	of, own a house which is rented out
	on a long-term basis in Cardiff.

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Spouse	Member - Ysgol Gyfun Llangefni Governor
Spouse	Member - Cynefin Group Board
Spouse	Member - Llangristiolus and Cerrigceinwen Community Council since 5 May 2022

## Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member of the National Union of	
Journalists	

1 •	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Angela Owen Griffiths	Capacity in which employed: Communications Officer for Plaid Cymru Senedd Group
Family Member of: Peredur Owen Griffiths	Date employment commenced: 24 June 2023 (ceased on 3 November 2023)
Relationship to the MS: Spouse	Contracted hours: 37

## **Natasha Asghar MS**

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 19 January 2023, 12.10.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Member	Unique Xavier - Property
	Management (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less
	than 5 hours per week).

## 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Occasional work presenting public events and occasional contributions to television/ radio programmes/events (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours a week)

## 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Motor Transport Awards dinner and drinks reception at the Grosvenor

	House Hotel, London on 2 September 2021, invited by the Road Haulage Association.
Member	Hospitality and ticket for Wales v. Belgium football match on Tuesday 14 November 2021.

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
None	None

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
Member	13 November 2022 to 17 November 2022 - Israel - To attend the Young Political Leaders Delegation seminar in Tel Aviv and Jerusalem for fact-finding discussion programme - paid for by The European Leadership Network (ELNET)

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Memorandum of trust in place for 3
	residential properties (2 in Newport
	and 1 in London).

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

## Record of membership of societies

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

## **Hannah Blythyn MS**

This register of interests was published on Monday, 18 September 2023, 13.52.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Employed by Mark Drakeford MS as a
	Policy and Co-ordination Officer in
	the Senedd Labour Group Office.

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	Senedd election expenses paid by Delyn Labour Party, including a donation in kind from Unite the Union
Member	Sponsorship of 2021 Christmas Card Competition by Nice-Pak International Ltd

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Static Caravan (for private use) -
	Anglesey

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Unite the Union
Member	Member - GMB Union
Member	Member - Unison

## Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Co-operative Party	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

## **Dawn Bowden MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 24 June 2022, 15.18.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Spouse is employed by Dawn
	Bowden MS as a senior advisor.

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	Expenses for 2021 Senedd election
	paid for by Merthyr Tydfil and
	Rhymney Constituency Labour Party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Honorary President - Treharris Phoenix RFC
Member	Member - Unison Public Services Union
Member	Fan Owner - Merthyr Town Foodball Club (£20 per year)
Member	Vice-president - Merthyr Tydfil Angling Society
Member	Patron - Merthyr Tydfil and District Osteoporosis Support Group

Member	Season Ticket Holder - Merthyr Tydfil Foodtball Club
Member	Vice-president - Ynysowen Male Voice Choir

## Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Patron of St David's Baby	
Bank (Merthyr Tydfil Ministry Area).	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Martin Eaglestone	Capacity in which employed: Senior Adviser
Family member of: Dawn Bowden MS	Date employment commenced: 11 September 2017
Relationship to MS: Spouse	Hours contracted to work: 22 hours

# Register of interests Jayne Bryant MS

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 16 August 2023, 13.05.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	General survey completion on an occasional basis, all money is donated to local charities (Band 1: Less than 5 hours per week)
Partner	Project Manager - Giant

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Ticket and hospitality for Newport
	County V Southampton on 25 August
	2021 from Newport County AFC

Member	Dinner on 3 March 2022 organised by Tesco
Member	Hospitality tickets for Dragons v Lions on Saturday 21 May 2022 from Dragons Rugby
Member	One matchday ticket and hospitality for Dragons vs Glasgow as guest of BT on 28 January 2023
Member	Two tickets for the BBC box for Wales v England pre-World Cup friendly on Saturday 5 August 2023.

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	2021 Senedd election expenses met by Newport West Constituency
	Labour Party which included a donation from USDAW.

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Wales Arts Review,
Member	Member - Ballet Cymru
Member	Member - Newport Credit Union
Member	President - Tredegar House Folk Festival
Member	Vice President - Friends of Newport Transporter Bridge
Member	Member - Friends of Tredegar House
Member	Member - Newport Women's Forum
Member	Member of the Statue for Lady Rhondda steering group

## Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Unison	
Member - Unite	
Member - Communication Workers Union	
Member - Wales Co-operative Party	
Member - Usdaw	
Member - Community Union	
Vice-president - City of Newport Male Voice Choir	

Joint President - Newport Harriers Athletic Club	
Secretary - Newport Women's Forum	
Member - Cwtsh Arts Centre	
Member - Gwent Wildlife Trust	
Member - National Trust	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# Register of interests Cefin Campbell MS

This register of interests was published on Friday, 11 November 2022, 13.45.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Member	Sbectrwm Consultacy - consultancy, research and training company. I was the company director between 2008 and 2021. The company was wound up on 31 May 2021 (S.O.4.3 - Band 3 - More than 20 hours).

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Councillor - Carmarthenshire County
	Council (S.O.4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5
	hours a week) (ceased on 5 May 2022)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Two tickets and hospitality for the Scarlets v Cardiff Rugby league match on 8 October 2022 from BT
Member	Ticket and hospitality for the Wales v New Zeland rugby match on 5 November 2022 from S4C

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	All 2021 Mid and West Wales election costs paid for by Plaid Cymru.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Bro Myrddin Welsh
	Comprehensive School Governing
	Body (ceased in May 2022)

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### **Hefin David MS**

This register of interests was published on Monday, 3 October 2022, 13.33.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Partner	Member of the Senedd for Cynon
	Valley.

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	£1,000 contribution from Unison to 2021 election expenses.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Fellow of the Higher Education Academy
Member	Academic Associate of the Chartered Institute of Personnel and Development (CIPD)
Member	Member of Gilfach Workmen's Club
Member	Member of Trinity Fields School and Resource Centre Governing Body
Member	Member of Heolddu Comprehensive School Governing Body
Member	Member of Bevan Foundation

Member	Member of Institute of Welsh Affairs
Member	Member of the University and Colleges Union (UCU)
Member	Unison

### Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

• •	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

#### **Alun Davies MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 20 January 2023, 15.07.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Partner	Member of Parliament for Cardiff
	North (ceased)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Ticket and hospitality for self and guest at the Wales v. Estonia match on 8 September from the Football Association of Wales
Member	Hospitality at Wales v. Australia rugby international from S4C

Member	Hospitality at Wales v France Six Nations game from Thales
Member	Invitation to BAFTA Cymru awards evening from Channel Four
Member	Hospitality for Member and guest at Welsh National race meeting from the British Horseracing Authority

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	All my election expenses were met by
	Blaenau Gwent Constituency Labour
	Party.

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Rental property, Aberystwyth
	(ceased)

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member of the Wales Board of the
	Reserve Forces' and Cadets'
	Association for Wales

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
President - Beaufort Male Choir	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### **Andrew RT Davies MS**

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 12 July 2022, 13.33.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Member	T.J. Davies & Sons - Farming Business
	(SO 4.3 - Band 2 - between 5 and 20
	hours per week).

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Partner in T.J. Davies & Sons - Farming Business (SO 4.3 - Band 2 - between 5 and 20 hours per week). Business is in receipt of agricultural support distributed by Welsh Government.
Member	Councillor - Vale of Glamorgan Council (SO 4.3 - Band 2 - Between 5 hours and 20 hours per week) (ceased 8 May 2022)
Member	Received £60 for completing market research survey from YouGov (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week)
Member	Received £90 for completing survey from Ipsos MORI UK Ltd (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week).

Member	Received £50 for completing survey from Savanta Comres (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week)
Member	General survey completion on an occasional basis for various market research companies, including YouGov, Savanta ComRes and Ipsos MORI (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	2021 Senedd election expenses were
	met by the Welsh Conservative Party -
	South Wales Central

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Farmland and building in the Vale of
	Glamorgan

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - National Farmers' Union
Member	Member - Vale of Glamorgan Agricultural Society
Member	President - Llantrisant Young Farmers' Club
Member	Member and Life Governor - Royal Welsh Agricultural Society
Member	Trustee - Tomorrow's Generation charity

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

#### **Gareth Davies MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 31 March 2023, 16.13.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Councillor - Denbighshire County Council (SO 4.3 - Band 2 - Between 5 hours and 20 hours per week) (ceased on 9 May 2022)
Spouse	School Secretary, Ysgol Dewi Sant, Rhyl

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Hospitality ticket gifted by the
	Football Association of Wales to

attend Wales vs Latvia in the
director's box of Cardiff City Stadium

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	Financial donation made by Vale of
	Clwyd Conservative Association for
	the 2021 election campaign

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

### Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Rotary Club of Rhyl	
Member - Full Member of Rhyl and District Rugby Club	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### **Paul Davies MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 1 December 2023, 11.17.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Financial administrator for Hywel Dda University Health Board (Ceased on 8 October 2023)
Spouse	Exam and administration assistant at Coleg Ceredigion. Employment commenced on 29 November 2023.

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	Election expenses for 2021 Senedd
	election paid by Welsh Conservative
	Party

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
Member	Shares in Lloyds Bank
Spouse	Shares in Lloyds Bank

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - North Pembrokeshire Transport Forum
Member	President - Pembrokeshire Peoples First Member

Member	Member - Clynderwen and District Young Farmers Show Society
Member	Member - Friends of Theatr Gwaun
Member	Member - Pembrokeshire Agricultural Society
Member	Member - Paul Sartori Foundation
Spouse	Member - Clynderwen and District Young Farmers Show Society
Spouse	Member - Pembrokeshire Agricultural Society

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Patron - Cleddau Community Arts	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

#### **Jane Dodds MS**

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 9 November 2023, 16.26.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Social Work England registration – potential to partake in voluntary placement over next 5 years to continue professional registration (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week) (ceased)
Member	Duke Street Church - provision of child protection training (unpaid) (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week) (ceased)
Spouse	Social Worker, Great Ormond Street Hospital (4 days a week)
Member	Payment for petrol for return travel to Pawb a'i Farn on 30 March 2023 by Tinopolis (total cost £76.95)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Two day tickets to Green Man Festival 2023 on 20 August 2023 from Green Man Trust (the Member and her husband will be attending and donating the equivalent of a day ticket to Green Man Trust, which is a total of £180)
Member	Greyhound Wales Trust dinner, 16 October 2023
Member	Message Wales dinner, 18 October 2023
Member	Powys Business Awards dinner, 20 October 2023

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
None	None

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Trustee - Potters House Kenya
Member	School Governor - Hay-on-Wye County Primary School

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Church Secretary - Bethesda Church,	
Hay-on-Wye	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### **Mark Drakeford MS**

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 23 June 2021, 17.17.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	Cardiff West Labour Party - £8,849.63
Candidate	Unite the Union - £2,053.34
Candidate	UNISON - £1,000
Candidate	ASLEF - £500
Candidate	Communication Workers Union - £100

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

### Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Glamorgan County Cricket Club	
Pontcanna Permanent Allotments Society	
Unite the Union	
UNISON	
Labour Land Campaign, Action in Caerau and Ely	
Cardiff City Supports' Trust	
LGBT+ Labour (solidarity member)	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Laura Murton	Capacity in which employed: Labour Group Policy and Co-ordination Officer
Family Member of: Hannah Blythyn MS	Date which employment commenced: 1 August 2018
Relationship to MS: Spouse	Hours contracted to work: 37

#### **James Evans MS**

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 7 September 2023, 14.39.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Councillor - Powys County Borough Council (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week) (ceased in May 2022)
Spouse	Edge of Care Worker - Powys County Council
Member	General survey completion on an occasional basis, all money donated to charity. (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week).

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member and spouse	Welsh Grand National hospitality tickets from the British Horseracing Authority on 27 December 2022. Tickets were £225 each.
Member	Parliamentary shoot from the British Association for Shooting and Conservation

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	2021 Senedd election expenses met
	by the Welsh Conservative Party and
	the Brecon and Radnorshire
	Conservative Association.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member and partner	Family home, Middlewood Farm,
	Bwlch

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Gwernyfed Rugby Club
Member	Radnor YFC
Member	Breconshire YFC
Member	Royal Welsh Agricultural Society
Member	National Farmers Union
Member	Cradoc Golf Club

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Llangynidr Show - Vice President	
Llyswen Show - Vice President	
Brecon Cricket Club - Vice President	
National Trust - Member	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

#### **Rebecca Evans MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 18 June 2021, 11.53.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

I	Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
1	None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
None	None

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Neath Port Talbot Credit Union and
	Swansea Bay Credit Union (part of
	Celtic Credit Union)

## Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Claire Stowell	Capacity in which employed: Press and Research Officer (previously employed by Sandy Mewies AM during third Assembly)
Family Member of: Rebecca Evans MS	Date employment commenced: 11 May 2011
Relationship to MS: Sibling	Hours contracted to work: 18.5 hours per week

#### **Janet Finch-Saunders MS**

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 14 September 2023, 16.23.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Gwaith arolwg cyffredinol ar gyfer
	ComRes ac Ipsos Mori tua dwywaith y
	flwyddyn (Rh 4.3 - Band 1 - Llai na 5
	awr yr wythnos).

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	Talwyd costau etholiad 2021 gan Gymdeithas Geidwadol Gogledd- orllewin Cymru a Phlaid Geidwadol
	Cymru.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Cyd-berchennog 2 eiddo preswyl yn sir Conwy,
Member	Cyd-berchennog 4 eiddo masnachol yn sir Conwy.
Member	Cyd-berchennog ar eiddo preswyl/a osodir ar gyfer gwyliau ym Mhorthaethwy gyda fy merch (daeth i ben ar 7 Mawrth 2023)
Aelod a phriod	Prynwyd mân-ddaliad yn Ynys Môn ar 8 Medi 2023.

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

### Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

#### **Luke Fletcher MS**

This register of interests was published on Monday, 4 September 2023, 11.46.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Partner	Editor, WJEC (exam board)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Ticket and hospitality for Wales v New Zealand rugby match on 30 October 2021 from ITV
Member	Pencoed RFC rugby jersey
Member	2 tickets to Cymru Premier final at Penybont FC from the Football

	Association of Wales (second ticket gifted to a member of his team)
Member	Wales v. France ticket and hospitality from BT
Member	Two tickets and hospitality from the BBC for Wales v England rugby match

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Member	All 2021 election expenses covered by Plaid Cymru.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Partner	Residential property, Cardiff

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Pencoed Miners Welfare Hall
Member	School Governor - Pencoed Primary School (ceased)
Member	Member - Greyhound Rescue Wales
Member	Member - Baobab Bach (network of community pantries in Bridgend)

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member of Mebyon Kernow	
Member of the Cuba Solidarity	
Campaign	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# Register of interests

### **Peter Fox MS**

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 29 March 2023, 16.23.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	P.A & J Fox - Farming Business (SO 4.3 - Band 2 - between 5 and 20 hours per week). Business is in receipt of support under the EU's Common Agricultural Policy.
Member	Councillor - Monmouthshire County Council (SO 4.3 - Band 2 - Between 5 hours and 20 hours per week). Whilst eligible to receive a county councillor salary, appropriate officers of the council have been informed that I wish to forgo any further salary since being elected to the Senedd, May 6th 2021 (ceased on 5 May 2022)
Spouse	Spouse - Employed by Monmouthshire County Council within the SPLD Service working approx 28 hours a week.

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Member	2021 Election expenses were met by the Welsh Conservative Party via the Monmouth Conservative Association.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Residential property in Bridgend
	owned by Member and used by
	family member.

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Subscribing member of the National Farmers Union

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# Register of interests Heledd Fychan MS

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 29 March 2023, 09.47.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Councillor - Rhondda Cynon Taf County Borough Council, Pontypridd town ward (S.O. 4.3 - Band 2 - Between 5 and 20 hours a week). (Ceased on 9 May 2022)
Spouse	Deputy Chief Executive, Plaid Cymru

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Hospitality and ticket offered by FAW for Cymru v Estonia game. Meeting with FAW President and CEO prior to

	the game on 08/09/2021. Myself and a staff member attended.
Member	Also hospitality and ticket offered by FAW for Cymru v Kazakhstan game on 17/9/2021. Myself and a staff member attended.
Member	Ticket and hospitality from S4C Wales v France rugby match on 11 March 2022
Member	Two tickets and hospitality from Welsh National Opera for Don Giovanni on 17 March 2022
Member	Hospitality and ticket by FAW for Cymru v Ukraine game on 5 June 2022.
Member	Two tickets and hospitality by FAW for Cymru v Belgium game on 11 June 2022.
Member	Ticket to the Wales v. England rugby match with ITV, and a meal before the game.

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
Member	Member - Payment of £35 by Barn magazine for writing an article for the March edition.
Member	Payment of £10.50 towards travel costs for the Hawl i Holi programme in Barry at the beginning of March.

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a	
Member, and amount:	company:	
None	None	

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Artis Community Board (ceased)
Member	Town Councillor - Pontypridd Town Council - since May 2022. It is an unpaid role.
Member	Governor - Ysgol Gynradd Gymraeg Evan James Governing Body

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member of the Rhondda Tunnel Society	
Member of Cymdeithas yr Iaith	
Member of the National Eisteddfod court	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# **Register of interests**

## **Russell George MS**

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 8 June 2023, 14.55.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Member	Fuze Ltd - retail business (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week).

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Gold cross necklace and silver plaque from His Beatitude Theophilos III, Patriarch of the Holy City of Jerusalem and All Palestine (gifts presented during a private audience with His Beatitude on the 2 June
	2023)

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	2021 Senedd election expenses met
	by the Welsh Conservative Party and
	Montgomeryshire Conservative
	Association.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
Member	Jordan, Palestine, Israel from 26 May 2023 to 2 June 2023 - Meetings with politicians and Christian leaders in Amman, Bethlehem and Jerusalem - Costs of accommodation, meals and in country transport partially met by The Higher Presidential Committee of Churches Affairs in Palestine

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
Member	89 Shares with a value of £1 each in
	Fuze Ltd - retail business

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Vice-President - Montgomery Waterway Restoration Trust
Member	Area President - Montgomeryshire Area Scout Council
Member	Member - Montgomeryshire Wildlife Trust
Member	Member - Hope Church Newtown
Member	Vice President - Montgomeryshire MND Association
Member	Patron - Newtown and District Canine Society
Member	Member - Newtown Twinning Association
Member	Trustee - The Evan Roberts Institute
Member	Member - Local Food Champion - North Powys Sustainable Food Places

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# **Register of interests**

## **Vaughan Gething MS**

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 27 July 2023, 15.33.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Director at Thompsons Solicitors LLP

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Received painting of the constituency from a local constituent, which is of no monetary value. It will be displayed in the constituency office.
Member	Free use of a meeting room at Tramshed Tech on Monday 16 January from 9 to 11am.

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	Senedd 2021 election expenses of
	£11,001.41 were paid by Cardiff South
	& Penarth constituency Labour party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Co-operative Party	
Member - Unison the Union	
Member - GMB Union	
Member - Honorary Member of The British Veterinary Association	
Member - Honorary Member of Penarth Sea Cadets	
Member - Honorary Member of Penarth Civic Society	
Member - Member of CFIO Arms Park Rugby Trust	
Member - Royal British Legion	
Member - Unite the Union	
Member - Cadw	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

# **Register of interests**

#### **Tom Giffard MS**

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 18 April 2023, 14.51.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Councillor - Bridgend County
	Borough Council (SO 4.3 - Band 2 -
	between 5 and 20 hours per week)
	(ceased on 5 May 2022)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Ticket and hospitality given to the Member and a plus one (member of staff) on behalf of the Football Association of Wales for Wales

	Women vs Kazakhstan Women on 17 September 2021
Member	Football Association Wales hospitality package at Cardiff City Stadium on 28 March 2023
Member	Hospitality package from the WRU for the TikTok Six Nations Wales v England match on Saturday 15 April 2023

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	2021 Senedd election expenses met by the Welsh Conservative Party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# Register of interests John Griffiths MS

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 9 March 2023, 11.44.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Employed by John Griffiths MS as a part-time administrator two days a week.
Member	General survey completion on an occasional basis (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week).

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Four tickets and hospitality for the LeagueTwo Play Off at Wembley

	Stadium on 31 May 2021 from Newport County AFC.
Member	Two tickets and hospitality and three tickets without hospitality at Newport County vs Southampton on 25 August
Member	Hospitality and two matchday tickets to Dragons vs Munster for Member and guest on 25 September 2022 from Tata Steel UK.
Member	Three matchday tickets and hospitality to Newport County vs Colchester United for the Member and two guests on 5 October 2022 from Newport County AFC.
Member	1 matchday ticket and hospitality for Dragons vs Glasgow as guest of BT on 28 January 2023.
Member	Two Six Nations tickets for Wales vs England from Tik Tok

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Member	Newport East Constituency Labour Party received donations for my
	electioncampaign from the following
	trade unions -GMB (£1,500); Unite
	(£1,000); Community(£658)

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Vice President - Caldicot Male Voice Choi
Member	Vice President - Newport Male Voice Choir
Member	Member and shareholder - Newport County AFC Supporters Trust
Member	President - Newport Harriers
Member	Vice President - Newport Transporter Bridge
Member	Member - Bevan Society

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
Name of Employee: Alison Kim Griffiths	Capacity in which employed: Administrator
Family Member of: John Griffiths MS	Date employment commenced: 2 May 2003
Relationship of Employee to MS: Wife	Hours contracted to work: 14.8 hours perweek

# Register of interests Lesley Griffiths MS

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 3 May 2023, 09.46.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	All 2021 Senedd election expenses
	paid by Wrexham Constituency
	Labour Party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Vice-President - Llangollen International Musical Eisteddfod
Member	Patron - Dynamic, Wrexham
Member	Patron - The Venture, Wrexham
Member	Member - Wrexham Supporters Trust (Ceased)
Member	Honorary Member - Wrexham Rotary Club
Member	Patron - Friends of Pedal Power, Wrexham

Member	Patron - Wrexham Youth and Play Partnership
Member	Patron - Motiv8, Wrexham (Ceased)
Member	Patron - Dragonsong, Wrexham
Member	Friend of the Vic Youth Group
Member	Patron - Erlas Victorian Walled Garden
Member	Vice-President - Froncysyllte Male Voice Choir

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Vice-President - Cantorion Rhos	
(Ceased)	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# Register of interests Llyr Gruffydd MS

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 11 July 2023, 15.02.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Occasional broadcasting fees (S.O. 4.3
	- Band 1 - Less than 5 hours a week)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Spent a day with representatives of the British Horseracing Authority on
	the site of nearby stables and also
	Bangor-on-Dee Racecourse.
	Refreshments were provided during
	the day in the "Paddock", the cost of
	which was £108.00 (£90.00 plus VAT).

	The cost included a ticket to the races and dinner. The name of the individual or the company that made the gift: Bangor-on-Dee Racecourse
Member	Two tickets plus hospitality to see Wales v Estonia in Cardiff from the Football Association of Wales
Member	Ticket and hospitality for Wales v France rugby match on the 11 March 2022 from BT Group
Member	Ticket (including dinner, valued at £75) to the Annual Welsh Racing Awards at the Celtic Manor, Newport from the British Horseracing Authority
Member	Lunch/hospitality and entry ticket to Welsh Grand National at Chepstow from the British Horseracing Authority on 27 December 2022. Total value of hospitality was £225.00.
Member	Member - Ticket and hospitality for the Wales v. Armenia game on 16 June 2023 from the Football Association of Wales

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	All 2021 Senedd election costs paid
	for by Plaid Cymru's North Wales
	Regional Commitee.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Member owns a rented property in
	Ruthin.

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Board of Governors - Ysgol Pentrecelyn
Member	Member - University of Glyndwr Court, Wrexham
Member	Member - British Veterinary Association
Member	Member - British Institute of Innkeeping
Member	Chair - Board of Governors - Ysgol Pentrecelyn

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Angela Owen Griffiths	Capacity in which employed: Communications Officer for Plaid Cymru Senedd Group
Family Member of: Peredur Owen Griffiths	Date employment commenced: 17 May 2023 (ceased on 23 June 2023)
Relationship to the MS: Spouse	Contracted hours: 37

# **Register of interests**

#### Siân Gwenllian MS

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 15 November 2023, 16.55.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	I receive a small occasional fee for completing general surveys and donate all the money to charities or local voluntary organisations. Very occasionally, I receive payment for appearing on television and radio programmes (S.O. 4.3 - Band 2 - between 5 and 20 hours a week).

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	All 2021 Senedd election costs paid by Plaid Cymru

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Joint ownership of my mother's
	house with my two brothers in
	Gwynedd. She lives in the house; I do
	not derive any financial benefit from
	this; she pays for all the bills.

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
Member	I have small shares in the following social enterprises as a practical way of providing support and not for my own profit: Llety Arall, Caernarfon

Siop Griffiths, Penygroes, Menter Y
Felinheli (community benefit
company)

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

## Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
NUJ	
Gwasg Honno	
Bevan Foundation	
Cymdeithas Tai Gwynedd	
Gŵyl y Felinheli	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

# Register of interests

## **Mike Hedges MS**

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 14 June 2023, 14.31.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Invitation to EFL Championship play off final 2021 from the English Football League.
Member	Occasional Swansea City football club matches attended during the season from Swansea City AFC

Member and spouse	Tickets to Arctic Monkeys concert
	from Swansea City AFC

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	Election Expenses paid by Swansea East Labour Party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	President Ynystawe cricket and football club
Member	Vice President Morriston Town

Member	President Morriston Ladies choir
Member	President Swansea hard of hearing group
Member	Vice President Friends of the heart of Wales line
Member	Patron Paul Popham fund
Member	Patron Swansea veterans
Member	Singleton singers
Member	Morriston RFC choir
Member	Morriston Orpheus
Member	Co-op party
Member	Labour party
Member	Fabian society
Member	Socialist Education Association
Member	Socialist Health association
Member	UNISON
Member	UNITE
Member	GMB
Member	Friends of the earth
Member	Amnesty
Member	Seion Newydd chapel
Daughter	Aelwyd jmj
Daughter	Coda cor
Daughter	leuenctid Ynys Mon on

# Record of membership of societies

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Fabian Society	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### Vikki Howells MS

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 24 March 2022, 17.26.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Partner	Partner is Hefin David MS, Member of the Senedd for Caerphilly

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	All costs relating to 2021 Senedd
	election were met by Cynon Valley
	Constituency Labour Party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Bevan Foundation
Member	Member - Co-operative Party
Member	Member - GMB
Member	Member - USDAW
Member	Member - Cynon Valley Museum
Member	Patron - Mountain Ash and District Choral Society
Member	Patron - Friends of Aberdare Park

Member	Trustee - Rees Llewellyn Scholarship
	Fund

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
President - Friends R Us	
Vice-President - Cwmbach Male Voice Choir	
Member - Cynon Valley History Society	
Member - Governing body of Park Lane School	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### **Altaf Hussain MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 31 March 2023, 11.51.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Councillor, Pen y Fai Ward - Bridgend
	County Borough Council (SO 4.3 - Band 2 - Between 5 hours and 20
	hours per week). Part-time and
	received £14,217.96 pay with £2,843.40
	deducted in tax up to 5 April 2021.
	(ceased on 5 May 2022)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member and spouse	Tickets and hospitality for Ospreys v. Leicester Tigers rugby match on 11

	December 2022 from BT Group.
Member	Tickets and hospitality for the Women's Six Nations Wales v Ireland
	match on 25 March 2023 provided by
	the Wales Rugby Union.

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	Senedd election expenses met by the Welsh Conservative Party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	President - South Wales West Regional Conservative Party
Member	Councillor - Newcastle Higher Community Council, Pen y Fai, Bridgend (ceased on 5 May 2022)
Member	Governor - Church in Wales Primary School, Pen y Fai, Bridgend (ceased on 5 May 2022)
Member	Councillor, Pen y Fai Ward, Bridgend County Borough Council, Bridgend (ceased on 5 May 2022)
Member	Chairman Board of Trustees - Brynawel Rehab House, Llanharan (ceased on December 2021)
Member	Member - Bridgend Community Health Council (ceased)
Member	Member - Cwm Taf Morgannwg Community Health Council (ceased)
Member	Trustee - Brynawel Rehab House, Llanharan (ceased on 22 December 2022)
Member	Patron - Brynawel Rehab House, Llanharan

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - British Indian Orthopaedic	
Society	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# Register of interests Jane Hutt MS

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 17 August 2021, 14.25.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

I	Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
1	None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	£14,197.67 from the Vale of Glamorgan Constituency Labour Party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Honorary President - Barry First Responders
Spouse	Unpaid Director - 2025 Public Services, Cardiff University
Spouse	Member - National Committee of Citizens Advice Cymru
Member	Patron - Wales for Africa Health Links (ceased)
Member	Patron - Credit Unions Wales (ceased)
Member	Member - Soroptimists International (Barry and District)

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### **Huw Irranca-Davies MS**

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 1 February 2022, 14.20.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Employed as a Radiographer for Powys Local Health Board and Swansea Bay University Health Board
Member	Occasional survey work of no more than one hour once a month (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	All 2021 Senedd election expenses
	met by Ogmore Constituency Labour
	Party, with donations from GMB,
	Unite Wales, Co-operative Party, J
	Joshi, R Joshi and S Joshi and
	individual party members and
	supporters

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member and Spouse	Joint ownership of a residential
	property in the Swansea area from
	which rental income is derived

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position
Entry in respect of	held
Member	Member of SERA Executive - Labour's Environmental Campaign organisation
Member	Patron - Brynawel Rehab
Member	President - Ogmore Valley Silver Band
Member	President - Garw Valley Ladies Choir
Member	President - Ogmore Valley Male Voice Choir
Member	Vice President - Maesteg Amateur Operatic Society
Member	Joint membership - Friends of Côr Bro Ogwr
Member	Vice President - Y BONT
Member	Patron - Maesteg RFC
Member	Patron - Maesteg Gleemen MVC
Member	Honorary Member - Ogmore Valley Community Regeneration Association (OVCRA)
Member	Vice President - Ramblers Cymru
Member	President - Cor Meibion Maesteg a'r Cylch
Member	Patron - Mid Glamorgan Mixed Choir
Member	Member - Bevan Foundation
Member	Honorary associate - British Veterinary Association
Member	Patron - UK Friends Bereaved Families Forum
Member	Vice President - Nantymoel Boys and Girls Club
Member	Chair - Co-operative Assembly Group

Member	Trustee - Caerau Men's Shed (ceased)
Member	Chair - Strategic Forum on Regional Investment in Wales (SFRIW)
Member	Patron - Caeau Men's Shed
Member	Chair - Review of National Coastal Path Group

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Co-operative Party	
Member - Fabians	
Member - GMB	
Honorary Member - Maesteg Rotary Club	
Member - UNITE	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### **Mark Isherwood MS**

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 3 May 2023, 14.33.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Employed by Mark Isherwood MS as
	a Constituency Assistant (5 hours per
	week)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	2021 election expenses met by the
	Member or the Welsh Conservative
	Party

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Vice President - North Wales Disability Resources Centre
Member	Patron - British Association of Social Workers
Member	Ambassador - Clwyd Girl Guides

Member	Vice President - North Wales Play
Member	Vice Patron - RORO sailing project
Member	Member - Glyndŵr University Court
Member	Member - North Wales Wildlife Trust
Member	Patron - Centre of Sign-Sight-Sound (previously North Wales Deaf Association)
Member	President - Networking for World Awareness of Multicultural Integration (NWAMI)
Member	Vice President - Boys and Girls Clubs for Wales
Member	Trustee – FNF Both Parents Matter Cymru
Member	Patron - FDF Centre for Independent Living
Member	Patron - Policy Forum for Wales
Member	Member - Buddies Autism Club
Member	Conwy Citizens Advice Bureau
Member	Honorary Member - Wrexham- Bidston Rail Users Association
Member	Honorary Associate Member - British Veterinary Association
Member	Ambassador - National Trading Standards Scams Team
Member	Subscriber - Bevan Foundation
Member	Institute of Welsh Affairs
Member	Honorary Member - Flint and Holywell Rotary Club
Member	Patron - British Polio Fellowship
Member	Patron - Enbarr Foundation CIC and its 'Clock Tower' John Summers project.
Member	Patron - Your Space (Marches)
	•

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - North Wales Business Club	
Member - North East Wales Heritage Forum	
Member - Senedd Representative - Commonwealth Parliamentarians with Disabilities network	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Hilary Isherwood	Capacity in which employed: Constituency Caseworker
Family member of: Mark Isherwood MS	Date employment commenced: 2 May 2003
Relationship to MS: Wife	Hours contracted to work: 5 hours per week

#### **Joel James MS**

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 8 November 2023, 16.37.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Member	Bossa Nova Beers Ltd (company
	incorporated in 2014 and is currently
	dormant)

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	County Councillor for Rhondda Cynon Taf County Borough Council (SO 4.3 - Band 2: Between 5 and 20 hours a week) (ceased)
Member	Community Councillor for Llantwit Fardre Community Council (SO 4.3 - Band 2: Between 5 and 20 hours a week)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Member	2021 Senedd election expenses were met by the Welsh Conservative Party

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	School Governor - Maesybryn Primary School (ceased)
Member	Chairman and Trustee - Efail Isaf Village Hall Management Committee
Member	Member - Newtown Llantwit Communal Facilities Association
Member	Trustee - Christmas Evan John Fund
Member	Member - Llafur: Welsh People's History Society
Member	Member - Rhondda Tunnel Society

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Rhondda Cynon Taf Conservative Federation	
Member - Chartered Institute of Library and Information Professionals (ceased)	
Member - British Association for Shooting and Conservation	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### **Julie James MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 2 July 2021, 12.04.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Spouse	Director of Flattout Design Limited (electronic engineering design)

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
None	None

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	RSPB
Member	National Trust
Member	World Wide Fund for Nature (WWF)
Member	Woodland Trust
Member	Aberglasney Gardens
Member	Amnesty international
Member	Greenpeace
Member	Royal Horticultural Society

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Oliver James-Flatt	Capacity in which employed: Press and Communications Officer
Family Member of: Julie James MS	Date which employment commenced: 21 August 2019
Relationship to MS: Son	Hours contracted to work: 30

# Register of interests Delyth Jewell MS

This register of interests was published on Monday, 26 June 2023, 16.10.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Two tickets to an opera performance in the Wales Millenium Centre on 19 March 2022 from the Welsh National Opera
Member	Two tickets worth £70 each to attend the BBC Cardiff Singer of the World

	final in St David's Hall from BBC	
	Wales	

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	All 2021 election costs paid for by Plaid Cymru

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - BBC National Chorus of
	Wales (the Member sings as a
	member of the choir)

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### Rt. Hon. Elin Jones MS

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 2 May 2023, 14.01.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Member	Trustee of the National Eisteddfod
	(S.O. 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours a
	week)

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Partner	Editor of Radio Wales and Head of Sport at BBC Wales

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	All 2021 election costs in Ceredigion were paid by Plaid Cymru.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
Member	Shares in Tafarn y Vale, Ystrad Aeron,
	Ceredigion, a community company
	that will own a pub.

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Chair - Ceredigion Committee, National Eisteddfod
Member	Vice-president - YFC Wales

Member	Honorary Associate - British Veterinary Association
Member	Member - Women's Peace Petition Project Management Group

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

#### **Laura Anne Jones MS**

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 18 July 2023, 13.22.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	County Councillor for
	Monmouthshire County Council - (SO
	4.3 - Band 2: Between 5 hours and 20
	hours a week). Standing down in May
	2022 (ceased on 5 May 2022)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Tickets to Wimbledon from the Lawn Tennis Association in July 2022
Member	Tickets to Wimbledon from from the

	Lawn Tennis Association in July 2023
--	--------------------------------------

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	2021 election expenses met by Welsh
	Conservative Party.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

#### Samuel Kurtz MS

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 5 September 2023, 09.38.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Member	Director - Wales Federation of Young Farmers Clubs (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week) (directorship ceased on 5 November 2022)

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Councillor - Pembrokeshire County Council (SO 4.3 - Band 1: Less than 5 hours per week) (Councillor salary donated to local groups, charities and organisations) (ceased on 5 May 2022)
Member	One-off payment of £35 for the writing of a magazine article - Barn magazine (SO 4.3 - Band 1: Less than 5 hours per week)
Member	General survey completion on an occasional basis for various political market research companies, all money donated to charity (SO 4.3 - Band 1: Less than 5 hours per week)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Ticket and hospitality for Wales v Kazakhstan on 17 September 2021 from Football Association Wales
Member	Wales v New Zealand ticket and hospitality from S4C
Member	Ticket and hospitality for Wales v. Belgium world cup qualifier on 14 November 2021 from BT.
Member	Ticket for Wales v Scotland Six Nations match on 12 February 2022 and pre and post-match hospitality
Member	Ticket and hospitality for England v South Africa T20 international cricket on 28 July 2022 from Cricket Wales/Chance to Shine
Member	Hospitality package including Scarlets v Glasgow match tickets and meal worth £175 from BT and Scarlets RFC on 29 April 2023

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
Member	Payment of £80 made for guest appearance on Beti a'i Phobol Radio show, broadcast 13 January 2022 by BBC Radio Cymru.

#### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Member	All expenses for 2021 Senedd election paid by Welsh Conservative Party

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Honorary Member of the British
	Veterinary Association
	(complimentary)

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Vice Chairman -	
Pembrokeshire Young Farmers Club	
(ceased)	

Member - Chairman - Pembrokeshire Young Farmers Club (ceased)	
Member - Pembroke County Cricket Club	
Member - Fishguard and Goodwick CCC	
Member - Fishguard and Goodwick RFC	
Member - Letterston AFC	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

# **Jeremy Miles MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 13 January 2023, 13.53.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	One ticket to Neath v Bargoed rugby championship final at the Principality Stadium on 24 April 2022 from Chairman of Neath RFC
Member	Two tickets and hospitality to Wales v Ukraine football match on 5 June 2022 from BT

Member	One ticket and hospitality for
	Swansea City v Luton on 20 August
	2022 from LCV Group, Skewen, Neath

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	All 2021 Senedd election campaign
	expenses met by Neath Constituency
	Labour Party including donations
	from GMB (£1500), UNITE (£1750),
	CWU(£200), Co-Operative Party
	(£700), LGBT Labour (£100)

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Jointly owns a residential tenanted
	property in Swansea.

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Bevan Foundation
Member	Member - Celtic Credit Union
Member	Member - GMB
Member	Member - UNITE
Member	Member and patron of Resolven Building Blocks
Member	Patron of Neath YMCA
Member	Honorary President of Pontardawe Royal British Legion ,
Member	Honorary Patron of Neath Little Theatre
Member	Patron of LGBT Labour
Member	Honorary Vice President and Member of Neath Antiquarian Society

# Record of membership of societies

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Neath Port Talbot Credit Union	
Member - My Green Valley	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

# **Darren Millar MS**

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 8 June 2023, 14.32.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Member	The Evan Roberts Institute - Registered Charity (Band 1: Less than 5 hours per week)
Member	Member Assemblies of God Incorporated (Band 1: Less than 5 hours per week) (ceased on 26 September 2022)

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Care for the Family (Charity)
Spouse	Spouse is employed by Darren Millar MS as a part-time administrator and caseworker (ceased on 31 August 2021)
Member	Management role - The Pocket Testament League UK (charitable organisation) for 7 hours per week on average (Band 2: Between 5 hours and 20 hours per week)

## 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

## 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Gold cross necklace and silver plaque from His Beatitude Theophilos III, Patriarch of the Holy City of Jerusalem and All Palestine (gifts presented during a private audience with His Beatitude on the 2 June 2023)

# 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

# 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Member	2021 election expenses met by the Welsh Conservative Association and Clwyd West Conservatives Association.

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
Member	Jordan, Palestine, Israel from 26 May 2023 to 2 June 2023 - Meetings with politicians and Christian leaders in Amman, Bethlehem and Jerusalem -

Costs of accommodation, meals and
in country transport partially met by
The Higher Presidential Committee of
Churches Affairs in Palestine

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member and Spouse	Residential property in Kinmel Bay jointly owned by Member and spouse.
Member and Spouse	Residential property in Cardiff jointly owned by Member and spouse.
Member and Spouse	1 residential property in Towyn part owned by Member and spouse.

# 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Bangor University Court
Member	Patron - British Association of Social Workers (BASW) Cymru
Member	Companion - Chartered Institute of Management
Member	Member - Clocaenog Red Squirrels Trust
Member and Spouse	Member - Evangelical Alliance
Member and Family	Member - Festival Church
Member	Member - Glyndŵr University Court

Member	Fellow - Institute of Leadership and Management
Member	Member - National Residential Landlords Association
Member	Member - Reserve Forces and Cadets Association for Wales
Member	Fellow - Royal Society for the encouragement of Arts, Manufacturing and Governance
Member	Member - Ruthin and District Civic Society
Member	Governor - St Brigid's School, Denbigh (ceased in July 2021)
Member and Spouse	Honorary Life Member - Welsh Mountain Zoo
Member	Friend of Srebrenica - Remembering Srebrenica Wales
Member	Honorary Member - Red Squirrels Trust Wales
Member	Member - Capel: the Welsh Chapels Heritage Society

# Record of membership of societies

# 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Colwyn Bay Rotary Club	
Rhos-on-Sea Cricket Club	
National Club, London	
Conservative Friends of the Commonwealth	
Conservative Friends of Israel	
Friend of the Royal Welch Fusiliers Museum	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Rebekah Millar	Capacity in which employed: Research Assistant and Administrator (ceased on 31 August 2021)
Family member of: Darren Millar MS	Date employment commenced: 5 November 2007
Relationship to MS: Wife	Hours contracted to work: 22.2 hours per week
Name: Natasha Rowlands	Capacity in which employed: Caseworker
Family member of: Sam Rowlands MS	Date employment commenced: 24 May 2021
Relationship to MS: Wife	Hours contracted to work: 24 hours per week (from 1 October 2022) (previously 22.2 hours per week from May 2021)

# **Eluned Morgan MS**

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 13 July 2021, 15.43.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Member of the House of Lords (SO4.3 - Band 1- less than 5 hours per week) (taken formal leave of absence)
Spouse	GP

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	2021 Senedd election expenses met by the Labour Party.
Candidate	Support to finance postage and printing of internal selection leaflet - £3,500 sponsorship from Unite the Union.

#### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

# Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Unite the Union	
Member - Amnesty International	
Member - European Movement	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

# Julie Morgan MS

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 31 October 2023, 17.28.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

I	Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
1	None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	All Senedd 2021 election expenses met by Cardiff North CLP.

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

# Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - RSPB	
Member - National Trust	
Member - Unite the Union	
Member - Unison	

Member - The Co-operative Party	
Trustee - Life for African Mothers (ceased on 4 July 2023)	
Vice-President - City Hospice (ceased 16 October 2023)	
Patron - Ethnic Minority Welsh Women Achievement Association (EMWWAA)	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

# Register of interests Sarah Murphy MS

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 14 December 2022,

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

## 1. Category 1: Directorships

16.53.

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	General survey completion on an occasional basis, all money donated to charity (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week)
Member	Received a one-off payment of \$200 (£163.32) on 30 November 2022 from Give Back Yoga Foundation for being a presenter at the online international Yoga and Recovery Symposium: Healing from addiction and eating disorders'. This is not ongoing work and was one presenting session of approximately 1.5 hours (S.O. 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week)

## 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

## 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	All 2021 Senedd election expenses paid by Bridgend Constituency Labour Party, including donations from Unison, GMB, The Communication Workers Union, Fire Brigades Union and Co-operative Party. Donations-in-kind received from Unite the Union and Community Union.

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Bridgend Lifesavers Credit Union
Member	Member - Unite the Union
Member	Member - Unison
Member	Member - GMB Union
Member	Member - CWU
Member	Member - Co-operative Party
Member	Member - Woodland Trust
Member	Member - Union of Shop, Distributive and Allied Workers
Member	Member - The Bevan Foundation
Member	Vice-President - Porthcawl Male Choir

# Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# Lynne Neagle MS

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 29 June 2023, 12.51.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Political and Membership Officer
	Wales - Co-operative Party

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	WRU Championship Cup Final Ystrad Rhondda v Pontypool RFC at the
	Principality Stadium on 23 April 2023 from Pontypool RFC (the value of the ticket was £10)
Member	Member - £30 ticket to annual presentation dinner of Pontypool

Rugby Football Club held at The
Parkway Hotel, Cwmbran, on Friday 9
June 2023 from Pontypool Rugby
Football Club

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	2021 Senedd election expenses met
	by Torfaen Constituency Labour Party,
	including donations from Unite the
	Union (£1,000) GMB Union (£1,500)
	and the Co-pperative Party (£350).

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Patron - Torfaen Opportunity Group
Member	Vice President - Torfaen Museum Trust
Member	Honorary Patron - Garnsychan Partnership
Member	Patron - Gwent Cancer Support (ceased)
Member	Patron - Gwent Cancer Support Young Persons Project (ceased)
Member	Member - The Co-operative Party
Member	Member - Unite the Union

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# **Peredur Owen Griffiths MS**

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 14 November 2023, 10.42.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Communications Officer, Plaid Cymru
Member	Received £75 for one recording session for S4C's Dechrau Canu, Dechrau Canmol prgoramme as a member of a choir. This is not ongoing work - it was one session of approximately 5 hours (SO 4.3 -Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week)
Member	Received £55 from Tinopolis to cover travel and appearance on Pawb a'i Farn in Llanelli on 1 December 2022 (SO 4.3 - Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

# 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Ticket to the Wales v France rugby match to sing the anthem on the pitch before the game with CFI choir on 11 March 2022. Provided by the WRU through CFI choir.
Member	Two tickets and hospitality to Dragons v Gloucester on 9 April 2022 from BT - guest was Member's support staff.
Member	Tickets for Bafta Cymru for the Member and his wife from Channel 4 - tickets for the event and the after- show party.
Member	Tickets for the Member and his wife to the recording of the Luke Evans Christmas Show in the ICC Wales from BBC Cymru (including a prerecording drinks reception) on 10 November 2022.
Member and partner	Tickets for the BBC Cardiff Singer of the World.
Member	Participated in the North American Festival of Wales in Lincoln, Nebraska on 29 August - 4 September 2023, organised by the Welsh North America Association. Took part in events and gave two seminars. Member was accompanied by his wife at the festival. Hospitality included hotel accommodation at the Marriott Cornhusker (\$798.54), festival weekend passes (\$160), tickets to the opening concert (\$50), grand banquet tickets (\$140), and grand

	concert tickets (\$80). Total value of hospitality was \$1228.54 (£986.03).
Member and partner	Tickets to a reception and concert by Catrin Finch and Aoife Ni Bhriain on 10 November 2023 in the Royal College of Music and Drama supplied by the Irish Consul, worth £22 each.

# 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

## 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	All 2021 election costs were paid for by Plaid Cymru.

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
Member	26 May 2022 - Valencia, Spain - To participate in a four-day week summit alongside other politicians and experts - Paid for by the Vice- Ministry of Employment, Valencian Government.

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

#### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Councillor and Member - Community Councillor for Trecenydd, Penyrheol and Energlyn (intending to stand down at the next election and has not received any financial benefit as a councillor since becoming a Member of the Senedd) (ceased in May 2022)
Member	Governor at Ysgol Gymraeg Bro Teyrnon

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

# **Rhianon Passmore MS**

This register of interests was published on Wednesday, 14 July 2021, 14.46.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

## 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

# 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	£2000 donation for the Senedd election campaign from GMB union.

## 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

#### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

# Record of membership of societies

## 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

# **Adam Price MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 24 November 2023, 14.25.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Royalties for the book 'Wales - the First and Final Colony' by Y Lolfa Ltd
Partner	Tribunal Judge in the Ministry of Justice
Member	Received £600 from ITV Studios Limited & Lifted Entertainment for one recording session for Christmas University Challenge 2022 programme as a contestant. This is not ongoing work - it was one recording session of approximately 3 hours (SO 4.3 -Band 1 - Less than 5 hours per week)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

# 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Hospitality and ticket offered by S4C for Cymru v South Africa game. The Member and a staff member attended.
Member	Hospitality and ticket offered by BBC Cymru for Cymru v Australia game. The Member and a guest attended.
Member	Hospitality and ticket offered by FAW for Cymru v Austria game on 24 March 2022 (FIFA World Cup Play-Off Semi-Final). The Member and a staff member attended.
Member	Hospitality and ticket offered by FAW for Cymru v Ukraine (FIFA World Cup Play-Off Final) on 5 June 2022. The Member and a guest attended.

# 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
Candidate	Election 2021 costs paid by Plaid
	Cymru Carmarthen East and Dinefwr
	constituency party

# 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
None	None

# 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
Member	12 June 2022 - Catalonia - To take part in discussions under the theme, 'No stepping back: standing for democracy in the 21st century.' - Accommodation and connecting travel covered by Esquerra Republicana for Catalonia Progressive Forum.
Member	Hospitality, accommodation and travel covered by the European Free Alliance for the EFA General Assembly (from 11 May 2022 to 14 May 2022).
Member	Two nights accommodation, train ticket to Strasbourg and refreshments covered by the European Free Alliance for the EFA Congress on 13 October 2023.
Member	9-10 November 2023 - Valencia - meeting with the European Free Alliance to discuss the situation of minority languages. Costs covered by the European Free Alliance.

# 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Partner	Two rental properties, London

# 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
None	None

# Record of membership of societies

#### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Angela Owen Griffiths	Capacity in which employed: Communications Officer for Plaid Cymru Senedd Group
Family Member of: Peredur Owen Griffiths	Date employment commenced: May 2020 (ceased on 16 May 2023)
Relationship to the MS: Spouse	Contracted hours: 37

# **Jenny Rathbone MS**

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 19 December 2023, 14.59.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

# Register of financial and other interests

#### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

#### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Partner	Member of the Advisory Board - Bute Energy (Development of wind farms in Wales and CSR activities arising from any development). The business is exploring options in Powys, RCT and North Wales but no application has been submitted to date.

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Two tickets and hospitality for the Women's Six Nations Wales v Ireland

	match on 25 March 2023 provided by the Wales Rugby Union.
Member	Flights and two nights in a hotel in order to speak at the International Conference on Climate Justice organised by the Centre for Educational Research and Innovation at Barcelona University.

## 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

# 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Candidate	All financial sponsorship of my 2021
	election campaign was provided by
	Cardiff Central Constituency Labour
	Party.

# 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

## 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Barn used as community centre and
	two acres of land, Llanfihangel GM,
	Conwy.

## 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
Member	Awel Ltd, social enterprise renewable energy company
Member	iShares PLC
Member	Siemens AG NPV
Member	Caledonia Investments PLC
Member	IMPAX Environmental Mkts PLC
Member	Janus Henderson Investments Gbl Sustainable Equity I Inc
Member	JLEN Environmental Assets Group NPV
Member	Renewables Infrastructure Group NPV
Member	
Member	Astrazeneca PLC (ceased)
Member	Pearson PLC
Member	Reckitt Benickser Group PLC
Member	Unilever PLC
Member	Halma PLC
Member	Aberforth Smaller Co's Trust (ceased)
Member	BMO Investment Funds
Member	Henderson Smaller Cos Investment
Member	Troy Income and Growth Trust PLC
Member	Baillie Gifford

# 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Trustee - Eleanor Rathbone
	Charitable Trust (Management of

	charitable funds and disbursement of grants to charities, mainly on Merseyside) (Does not receive public funds)
Member	Voluntary Trustee - Good Food Llanedeyrn (not for profit charity) (Promotion of growing and eating good food)
Member	LEA Governor - St Teilo's CiW School, Llanedeyrn

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Welsh Fabian Society	
Member - Welsh Cooperative Party	
Member - UNITE the Union	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
None	None

### **David Rees MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 2 June 2023, 10.58.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Two tickets and hospitality to Wales v. Ireland Women's Six Nations international from the WRU
Member	Family VIP weekend ticket (two adults and two children) for the In It Together music festival in Margam from Escape records via Mr Adam Gore, which took place between 25

May 2023 and 28 May 2023 (value of
£570 if purchased online)

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	2021 Senedd election expenses
	funded by Aberavon Constituency
	Labour Party, including donations
	from trade unions: Community, CWU,
	GMB, Unite, UNISON and a donation
	of office space from David Slee Ltd.

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member and spouse	Residential property in Cwmafan,
	Port Talbot

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

## 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Rhondda Tunnel Society
Member	Member - Bevan Foundation
Member	Member - University of Swansea Court

## Record of membership of societies

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Aberavon RFC	
Member - Cwmafan RFC	
Member - Unite the Union	
Member - UNISON	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Angharad Nia Thomas	Capacity in which employed: Researcher and Communications Officer (part-time)
Family Member of: David Rees MS	Date employment commenced: 4 February 2013
Relationship to MS: Daughter	Hours contracted to work: 7 per week
-	Date employment ceased: 18 June 2021

### Sam Rowlands MS

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 15 June 2023, 11.02.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

## Register of financial and other interests

### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	Councillor - Conwy County Borough Council - (SO 4.3 - Band 2: Between 5 and 20 hours per week) (ceased on 5 May 2022)
Spouse	Member support staff for Darren Millar MS

### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	2021 Senedd election expenses were met by the Welsh Conservative Party.

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member and Spouse	Residential property in Abergele

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Councillor - Abergele Town Council (ceased on 5 May 2022)
Member	Local Education Authority (LEA) Representative - Emrys ap Iwan High School, Abergele (ceased on 5 May 2022)

Member	Trustee - Gwrych Castle Preservation Trust
Member	Trustee - Abergele Men's Shed
Spouse	School Governor - St George Controlled Primary School Primrose Hill, Abergele
Member	Trustee - North Coast Church, Towyn
Member	Trustee - Alive Church, Prestatyn
Member	Trustee - Festival Church, Chester
Member	Trustee - Festival Church Charitable Incorporate Organisation.
Member	Local Education Authority representative - St Brigid's School

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Member - Member and Deputy	
Chairman, Welsh Conservative Party	

# Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Tobias Millar	Capacity in which employed: Administrative assistant (ceased on 16 September 2022)
Family member of: Darren Millar MS	Date employment commenced: 25 July 2022
Relationship to MS: Son	Hours contracted to work: 22.2 hours per week
Name: Tobias Millar	Capacity in which employed: Administrative assistant

Family member of: Darren Millar MS	Date employment commenced: 31 May 2023
Relationship to MS: Son	Hours contracted to work: 7.4 hours per week

### **Jack Sargeant MS**

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 24 August 2023, 14.12.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
Partner	Camlas, public affairs company

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Ticket to Wales v New Zealand on 30 October 2021 from Bute Energy
Member	One ticket and hospitality to Wales v Ukraine on 5 June 2022 from the Football Association of Wales
Member	Two tickets plus hospitality to Royal International Air Tattoo (RIAT) 2022

	on 16 July 2022 from Airbus UK
Member	Two tickets plus hospitality to Chester Races on Friday 14 July 2023 from Edwards Homes
Member	One ticket plus hospitality to The Senior Open on Sunday 30 July 2023 from BHF Cymru.

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	Senedd election 2021 campaign expenses met by Alyn and Deeside
	constituency Labour Party and
	Connah's Quay Branch Labour Party.

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
Partner	Shares in Camlas, public affairs
	company

## 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Unite the Union
Member	Member - Community Union
Member	Honorary Member - Royal Welsh Fusiliers - Shotton and Deeside
Member	Club Ambassador - Connah's Quay Nomads Football Club
Member	Honorary Member - British Institute of Inn Keeping (BII)
Member	Member of 5G EDC project consortium
Member	Other memberships include Bangor University, Vodafone, Comtek, Sorrento Networks, Fibrespeed, Fotech Solutions and ITS

## Record of membership of societies

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Martin Gerald White	Capacity in which employed: Part- time Caseworker
Family member of: Jack Sargeant MS	Date employment commenced: 2 March 2018
Relationship to MS: Uncle	Hours contracted to work: 22.2

### **Ken Skates MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 26 November 2021, 15.47.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Dinner on 27 May 2021 organised by Airbus UK.
Member	Ticket to Wales v South Africa on 6 November 2021 from Bute Energy

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	All expenses for 2021 Senedd election paid by Clwyd South CLP with contributions to CLP election support from Unite the Union.

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Holiday home in France (occasional
	rental).

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Rhos Male Voice Choir
Member	Vice President - Llangollen Eisteddfod

Member	Member - The Stiwt, Rhos
Member	Unite the Union
Member	Mold golf club
Member	Plas Madoc leisure centre

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

### **Carolyn Thomas MS**

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 20 September 2022, 11.13.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Member	County Councillor for the Treuddyn ward until 2022 election - Flintshire County Borough Council (SO 4.3 - Band 2 - Between 5 and 20 hours per week) (ceased May 2022)

### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Two tickets and hospitality for Wales v Australia on 20 November 2021 from S4C attended by Member and son

Member	One ticket and hospitality to Wales v
	Ukraine on 5 June 2022 from Football
	Association of Wales

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	All election expenses met by the Welsh Labour party.

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Treuddyn Communitiy Association

Member	Secretary - Treuddyn Village Hall
Member	Patron of John Summers building -
	Enbarr Foundation CIC

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
Unite the union	
Co-operative Party	
Welsh Labour Grassroots	
Hafan Deg Committee	
St Mary's Church Treuddyn PCC	
Treuddyn Community Council (ceased May 2022)	
Trustee - Treuddyn Village Hall	
Secretary - Treuddyn Community Association	
Member - Theatr Clwyd	
Member - North Wales Wildlife Trust	
Member - National Trust	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

### Lee Waters MS

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 10 January 2023, 11.12.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Head of Communications,
	Engagement and Involvement,
	Health and Care Research Wales

### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	One ticket and hospitality to Scarlets
	v Bristol Bears on 22 January 2022
	from Scarlets.

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Member	USDAW (Trade Union) donated £4000 to Llanelli CLP for the 2021 Senedd election
Member	Sponsorship of Christmas card competition 2022 (£501) by George and Liz Parker

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - GMB

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

### **Joyce Watson MS**

This register of interests was published on Friday, 1 April 2022, 11.51.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
None	None

### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

I	Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
1	None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Member	2021 Welsh Parliament election expenses met by the Labour Party.

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
None	None

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Saveasy Credit Union
Member	Member - RSPB
Member	Member - Barnados
Member	Vice President - Heart of Wales Line Travellers' Association
Member	Member - Woodland Trust
Member	Lifetime member - Centre for Alternative Technology
Member	Member - Unite the Union
Member	Member - Co-operative Party

Member	Member - The Wildlife Trust of South
	& West Wales
Member	Member - NSPCC
Member	Member - Bevan Foundation
Member	Subscriber - The New Statesman
-	

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Fiona Elizabeth Openshaw	Capacity in which employed: Researcher
Family Member of: Joyce Watson MS	Date employment commenced: 3 February 2015
Relationship to MS: Daughter	Hours contracted to work: 8 hours per week (from 7 January 2022) (previously 6 hours per week from September 2021 and 13 hours per week from May 2021).

# Register of interests Buffy Williams MS

This register of interests was published on Thursday, 12 October 2023, 14.24.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	Owner of Valley Development
	(property development company)

#### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

#### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
None	None

#### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or	Sponsor and nature of business if a
Member, and amount:	company:
Member	2021 Senedd election expenses paid
	by Rhondda CLP with donations from
	GMB Union and UNISON.

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member and Spouse	Residential rented properties in the Rhondda. My husband is a property developer and we can jointly own up to, but no more than three properties at any one time (excluding my own home). These properties are renovated and sold. I will update this document regularly to reflect the number of properties in our joint ownership.
Member	Canolfan Pentre CIO Lease - I am the third signatory on a 25 year lease that began in 2016. The landlord of this building is Rhondda Cynon Taf County Borough Council. I receive no income from this charity.

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
None	None

## 10. Category 10:Membership/Chairmanship of bodies in receipt of Senedd funds

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Member - Rotary International
Member	Trustee - Mabon Trust
Member	Trustee - Canolfan Pentre
Member	Community Governor - Penrhys Primary School
Member	Member - Rotary International, District 1150
Member	Signatory on a National Lottery People and Places Grant awarded to Canolfan Pentre CIO in 2020. This grant will run for five years.
Member	Member - UNISON
Member	Member - GMB Union

## Record of membership of societies

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
None	None

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship	Position, dates of employment and
to MS	contracted hours
None	None

### **Sioned Williams MS**

This register of interests was published on Tuesday, 12 December 2023, 13.52.

Registration of Interests and Records of Membership of Societies and the Employment of Family Members

### Register of financial and other interests

### 1. Category 1: Directorships

Entry in respect of	Name of company and nature of business
None	None

### 2. Category 2: Remunerated employment, office, profession etc

Entry in respect of	Name of company, nature of post and business
Spouse	University Lecturer, Swansea University (in receipt of sponsorship from the Higher Education Council for Wales)
Spouse	External Examiner (in receipt of sponsorship from the Higher Education Council for Wales)
Spouse	Commentator on cultural issues, various broadcasting companies
Spouse	Commentator on cultural issues, various journals (in receipt of sponsorship through the Books Council)
Spouse	Author, University of Wales Press
Spouse	Musician (sponsored by the Arts Council)
Member	Completed survey for Ipsos Mori. Donated all of the money paid (£90)

	directly to the account of the Plaid Cymru Neath branch.
Member	Completed Britain Thinks survey on higher education. The £50 fee was donated to charity,
Member	Completed Savanta survey on the Member's work as an MS on 23 March 2023, giving all the money (£100) to Neath Plaid Cymru.
Member	Completed survey on the Financial Services Authority in her role as a Member of the Senedd on 31 May 2023 for Britain Thinks - Member was paid £50, which was paid directly to a charity of the Member's choice, namely Friends of Pontardawe Arts Centre.
Member	Completed IPSOS survey on Member's work as an MS on 8 December 2023, with payment made directly (£100) by IPSOS to Neath Plaid Cymru.
Member	Completed Savanta survey from Member's perspective as an MS on 11 December 2023, with payment (£50) made directly by Savanta to Neath Plaid Cymru.

### 3. Category 3: Names of clients

Entry in respect of	Name of client and nature of client's business
None	None

### 4. Category 4: Gifts, hospitality, material benefit or advantage

Entry in respect of	Description and person or organisation making gift
Member	Ticket and hospitality for the Wales v Scotland rugby match on 12 February 2022 from ITV Wales.
Member and spouse	Hospitality (food and drink) and two tickets for the Women's Six Nations Wales v Ireland rugby match on 25 March 2023 from the Welsh Rugby Union.
Member	Two tickets and hospitality (meal and drinks) for the Member and her 17-year-old son for the Cardiff v. Osprey Judgement Day rugby match at the Principality Stadium on 22 April 2023 from BT.

### 5. Category 5: Remuneration or other material benefit

Entry in respect of:	Remuneration or benefit and organisation involved:
None	None

### 6. Category 6: Financial sponsorship

Sponsorship as candidate or Member, and amount:	Sponsor and nature of business if a company:
Candidate	All 2021 election costs paid by Plaid Cymru

### 7. Category 7: Overseas visits

Entry in respect of	Date(s), destination, purpose and who met costs
None	None

### 8. Category 8: Land and property

Entry in respect of	Nature of property and general area
Member	Part-ownership of the Member's mother's home in Caerphilly CBC with the Member's sister. Her mother lives in the house and the Member does not derive any financial benefit from this.

### 9. Category 9: Shareholdings

Entry in respect of	Name of company or body, and nature of business
Member	Shares in Awel Co-op and Egni Co-op, renewable energy companies

Entry in respect of	Name of Organisation and position held
Member	Deacon- Soar Church Pontardawe
Member	Member - Neath Port Talbot Menter laith (ceased)
Member	Member - Saunders Lewis Trust
Member	Member - Friends of Pontardawe Arts Centre
Member	Member - Papur Bro Llais Editiorial Board
Spouse	Member - English-medium grants panel for the Welsh Books Council
Spouse	Town councillor - Pontardawe Town Council (ceased in May 2022)
Spouse	Fellow - The Welsh Academy
Member	Member - Celtic Credit Union
Member	Subscriber - Bevan Foundation

Member	Trustee - Pantry Food Bank,
	Pontardawe

### 11. Record of membership of societies

Name of club or society	
The Learned Society of Wales	
Member - CND	

Record of employment of family members with the support of Commission funds

Name of employee and relationship to MS	Position, dates of employment and contracted hours
Name: Angela Owen Griffiths	Capacity in which employed: Senior Parliamentary and Media Officer
Family Member of: Peredur Owen Griffiths	Date employment commenced: 6 November 2023
Relationship to the MS: Spouse	Contracted hours: 37